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The Honorable Will Carpenter, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 112-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Carpenter: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2366 by House Committee on Health and Human 

Services 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2366 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2366 would amend the Naturopathic Doctor Licensure Act to expand the scope of 

naturopathic doctors.  Naturopathic doctors would be authorized to order and perform certain 

examinations and diagnostic imaging studies; perform minor office procedures and naturopathic 

acupuncture; provide naturopathic care to a pregnant patient; prescribe, administer, or dispense 

certain prescription-only drugs; and provide other services as specified in the bill.  The bill would 

also include restrictions on naturopathic doctors, update statutory definitions and provisions for 

consistency, and update licensure and disciplinary provisions.  

 

 The Kansas State Board of Healing Arts expects that any fiscal effect as a result of the 

enactment of HB 2366 would be negligible and absorbed within existing resources.   

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Susan Gile, Board of Healing Arts  


